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From: Priester, Nicole

Sent: Thursday, December 15, 2016 2:47 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: FW: can you give the governor a message from Dr. floyd

 

 

From: Stokes, Minnie L [mailto:mlstokes@carolinashospital.com]  

Sent: Thursday, December 15, 2016 2:45 PM 
To: Priester, Nicole 
Subject: can you give the governor a message from Dr. floyd 

 

Nicole, 

 

If you would please pass this on to the Governor, I would be greatly appreciative. 

 

Thanks, 

Minnie 

 

 

 

Dear Governor, 

 

Just wanted you to know, that I spent approximately 4 months at the United Nations several years ago.  The person that 

helped me the most was a lady named Millie Myers.  She has served under 9 U.N. Ambassadors.  She can give you more 

scoop, than many of the high profile personnel.  I know that you will do a wonderful job and all of your supporters are 

very proud of you. 

 

Eddie 

Disclaimer: This electronic message may contain information that is Proprietary, Confidential, or legally 

privileged or protected. It is intended only for the use of the individual(s) and entity named in the message. If 

you are not an intended recipient of this message, please notify the sender immediately and delete the material 

from your computer. Do not deliver, distribute or copy this message and do not disclose its contents or take any 

action in reliance on the information it contains. 


